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Aloha everyone! The May 2013 Area Committee Meeting is our last event for several months 

until we meet again in October for our 2013 Budget Assembly. We don’t have a location yet, 

but we will be sure you are informed as more information becomes available. 

Since our last meeting I’ve been busy with a number of activities: 

1. I continue to attend Oahu Intergroup Meetings. It’s a pleasure and an honor to be asked 

to attend and I’m happy that I am able to be a part of the their service community. 

2. I’ve been helping install office software for those trusted servants who need updated 

software in order to carry out their service mandate. 

Finally, as you may know one of our aims here in Area 17 this panel has been to improve 

contact and communication with the Young People in AA groups as well as with the Al-

Anon Family Groups. To this end we have been inviting representatives of these 

organizations as guests at our Assemblies and asked them to give a short report of their 

activities. 

I’m happy to report that Ken, our Area Delegate, and I have been invited to the Al-Anon 

Family Group Assembly being held this weekend. Ken will be giving a brief report and we 

will be joining them for their meal and meeting. 

There’s a long break between now and our October Budget Assembly and our work will be 

continuing during those months. We are open for business if you will. Please feel free to 

contact myself and any of Area 17 Officers, DCMS, and Standing Committee Chairs if you 

need assistance, want to get into service, or just want to chat. 

Aloha and thank you for letting me be of service. 

Bob H. 

Area 17 Area Chair 


